
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 30 NOVEMBER 2006 


IOS.113/06
LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT FOR CUMBRIA – POSITION STATEMENT – VERSION 6 UPDATE
The Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) presented report LDS.89/06 summarising for Members the current position in respect of the evolution of the draft Local Area Agreement for Cumbria.  The Committee had previously considered a report on the Local Area Agreement at its meeting on 14 September 2006.

Mr Kemp advised that the Government Office North West had commented favourably on the draft Local Area Agreement submission. 

Members’ attention was drawn to an extract of Section 1 of Version 6 at annex A, in particular, pages 30 and 31 which referred specifically to Carlisle.   A summary of the targets to be met in each of the four thematic areas which were of particular relevance to the Carlisle Partnership, and therefore to the City Council, was set out at Annex B.  The timetable of events at Annex C was a forecast based on CSP/GONW published intentions for moving the Agreement through to completion.

Mr Kemp added that Version 7 was scheduled to be published later that day, but there were no substantial changes which he required to draw to the attention of the Committee.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) A Member commented that a “greener” element appeared to be missing from the section on The Carlisle Partnership.

In response, Mr Kemp referred Members to the bullet points at page 31, 4 of which were themes, the remaining 4 being areas for activity.   He took the Member’s point, but advised that the document would always be “work in progress”.

(b) A Member referred to earlier discussions concerning the downward trend in visitor numbers to Carlisle and noted that no mention was made to an economically successful City.  He believed that a high quality visitor destination was required.

Mr Kemp agreed with the importance of that aspect and, although space was limited within the document, reference had been made to the Carlisle Renaissance project.

RESOLVED – That the current position and the timetable for processing the Agreement through to Ministerial sign of in February 2007 be noted.







